## 浙江省 A9 协作体 2024 届暑假返校联考

# 高三英语试题卷

命题: 桐乡一中 王慧娟 磨题: 慈溪实验高级中学 阮红梅 桐乡凤鸣高级中学 庄俊伟 校稿: 沈叶飞

### 考试时间: 2023年8月25日

### 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后、将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

### 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

### 第一节(共5小题: 每小题 1.5分, 满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题,每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What is the weather like?

A. Rainy.

B. Windy.

C. Sunny.

- 2. What did the man do yesterday evening?
  - A. He made a short video with his brother.
  - B. He read an article the woman wrote.
  - C. He wrote a new blog.
- 3. Where are the speakers probably?

A. At home.

B. At a restaurant.

C. At the cinema.

4. How is the woman probably related to the man?

A. His colleague.

B. His teacher.

C. His wife.

5. When will the man have to leave?

A. 1:40 p. m.

B. 1:25 p. m.

C.1:15 p. m.

### 第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或读白,每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟。听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料, 回答第6、7题。

6. What does the woman think about the trees?

A. They are typical of China.

B. They make good medicine.

C. They seem very old.

7. What will the speakers do next?

A. Pick some leaves.

B. Go to a doctor.

C. Visit a temple.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. In which season was the man born?

A. Spring.

B. Summer.

C. Winter.

9. What event is the man going to celebrate?

A. His birthday.

B. His new job.

C. The New Year.

10. Who will the man be traveling with in the New Year?

A. His brother.

B. His parents.

C. His friends.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A.Moving to a new country. B. Buying a new bike. C. Planning a journey.

12. Where will the man cycle along?

A. Canada's north coast. B. America's east coast. C. America's west coast.

13. What kind of bike will the man buy?

A. A city bike. B. An electric bike. C. A mountain bike.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. Which books has the man read?

A. Eleanor & Park and Attachments. B. Fangirl and Attachments. C. Fangirl and Landline.

15. Why does the man ask the woman about her address?

A. She recently moved house.

B. Her library card needs to be renewed.

C. He will send her information about classes.

16. Which class does the woman show interest in?

A. Digital design. B. Photography. C. Photoshop.

17. When will the woman's class take place?

A. On Mondays. B. On Wednesdays. C. On Fridays.

听第 10 段材料, 回答第 18 至 20 题。

18. Why is the speaker giving the speech?

A. To inform the listeners of the plans and suggestions.

B. To introduce different stadiums to the listeners.

C. To persuade the listeners to attend the programs.

19. What can the listeners do in the afternoons?

A. Watch movies. B. Play ball games. C. Cook meals.

20. What does the speaker warn the listeners not to do?

A. Buy drinks. B. Eat too much. C. Run too fast.

### 第二部分 阅读理解 (共两节, 满分 50 分)

第一节 (共15小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文、从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中、选出最佳答案。

#### Α

### Beautiful Dawn Redwood Forests(红杉林) in China

In today's China, dawn redwoods grow in areas to the south of Beijing. Thanks to its soft texture, the dawn redwood can be used for construction, floor decoration, paper making and so on. The best time to appreciate its beauty is from the end of November to the beginning of December.

#### Gutan Reservoir, Zhejiang province

Best viewing period: Late autumn

General admission: Free

Every late autumn, dawn redwood trees in the Cutan Reservoir, East China's Zhejiang province dress in gold clothes. The dawn redwood forest also draws many tourists to wander in the forest. It is famous among photography enthusiasts for its red pond cypress, so that in the autumn it is also a film shooting location.

### Xiaohe Seedling Nursery of Dawn Redwood, Hubei province

Best viewing period: Late autumn

General admission: Free

As the hometown of the dawn redwood, Xiaohe in Lichuan city, Central China's Hubei province is a seedling nursery that is home to more than 5,000 dawn redwood trees listed for protection. The scene resembles a fairy-tale world and draws many photographers who would like to capture the magic.

#### Sihong Hongze Lake Wetland Scenic Area, Jiangsu province

Best viewing period: Late autumn and early winter

General admission: 60 yuan(\$9.19)/person

In the Sihong Hongze Lake Wetland Scenic Area, East China's Jiangsu province, the dawn redwood forest is dressed in gorgeous colors in early winter. From an aerial view, it looks like a spectacular red ocean. Covering 20 hectares, the dawn redwood forest is a heaven for wild animals and draws many nesting migratory birds.

### Songhua Dam Reservoir, Yunnan province

Best viewing period: Early winter

General admission: Free

The early winter is the best season to view the dawn redwood forests in the upstream of the Songhua Dam Reservoir in Dianwei village, Kunming city. Nowadays, the protection zone is a habitat of migratory birds, with beautiful villages, clear water, and a good ecology. The dawn redwood forest has become a special calling card for local tourism.

21. What can not the dawn redwood tree be used for?

A. Printing

B. Paper making

C. Construction

D. Floor decoration

22. On which of the following seasons can you view the most beautiful scenery of the dawn redwood forests?

A. Early spring

B. Early summer

C. Late fall

D. Late winter

23. What's the similarity between Sihong Hongze Lake Wetland Scenic Area and Songhua Dam Reservoir?

A. Free to view.

B. Have the same best viewing period.

C. Look like red oceans.

D. Attract migratory birds.

B

When White met the pit bull puppy in 2018, Darby was young, playful, strong as an ox. Then, in the summer of 2019, came Darby's **date with destiny**.

White was fishing in Northern California's Bodega Bay. He left Darby, then a year old and 100 pounds, in the parked car with windows down, while he cast his line a few yards away. The fish weren't biting, White recalls, until, suddenly, they were.

At first, White thought he had hooked a stingray. But as he reeled(绕线) it in, he realized it was a sevengill shark, about 6 feet long. Not uncommon, but still dangerous. He brought it close and carefully unhooked it, expecting it to swim away. It didn't. The shark bit his ankle.

"All of a sudden there was blood everywhere," says White. He yelled for help, hoping the fishermen down the beach could hear. But they didn't seem to know what was going on. Fortunately, Darby did. He jumped out of the car and ran toward the water. He ran right up to the shark and sank his teeth into its gills(鱼鳃).

"That just made the shark bite down harder," White says. Darby backed off, then regrouped and attacked the shark's tail. The shark released its grip (紧抓), and White managed to push it into shallow water, where it swam off. "The whole thing took less than a minute," White says, "but it left plenty of damage." White was able to stop the bleeding and get to a hospital, where he learned that the wound was very severe.

That would've been the end of it, had Darby's story not gone viral. White was contacted by NBC News and CNN. That's when the countless cash offers started to come in. But the big dog was not for sale.

24. What do the underlined words "date with destiny" mean?

A. A day for celebration

B. An important meeting

C. Important time in life

D. An appointment with White

- 25. What can we learn from the story?
  - A. White hooked a rare and dangerous shark.
  - B. Darby succeed in the fight against the shark at his first attempt.
  - C. White was not seriously injured thanks to Darby's help.
  - D. Many people wanted to buy the dog.
- 26. Which of the following can best describe Darby according to the story?

A. Young and cute

C. Friendly and smart

B. Brave and devoted

D. Playful and naughty

27. What's the text mainly about?

A. How a dog saved its owner B. How to fight against a shark

C. How a shark attacked people D. How to go shark fishing with a dog

C

On June 15, the 100-day countdown to the Hangzhou Asian Games, the medal of the 19th Asian Games was released. The medal of the 19th Asian Games is named Shan Shui, which is another core element of the Asian Games, along with the official emblem(徽章) Tides Surging, mascots Congcong, Chenchen, Lianlian, color system Meeting the World and torch Eternal Flame. It is an important addition to the overall aesthetic of the event.

Shan Shui is characterized by the ceremonial jade  $(\pm)$  Cong in the Liangzhu Culture (5,300BC-4,300BC). This square jade, integrated with a round medal, is truly unique and highly recognizable.

Shan Shui presents the geographical features of Hangzhou. By using prominent lines, the picture scroll of Hangzhou is outlined on the front side of the medal with misty hills on three sides and the city on one side, a rippling lake, and wavelike mountains beyond. The back side is shaped like a square seal, which means the athletes leave a beautiful mark on the Hangzhou Asian Games.

Shan Shui expresses the character of Hangzhou as the capital of ecological civilization, with natural landscape, clear water and green hills, creating invaluable assets, casting gold and silver medals.

Shan Shui shows the sportsmanship of climbing the heights. Reaching the top, one will become even higher. On the way to the summit, athletes strive hard, challenge themselves, and overcome one peak after another.

The medal will be made by painting, milling, trimming and polishing, gold and silver plating effect treatment, and protection treatment. The medal ribbon will be hand-sewn on both sides using weave technology and environmentally friendly printing techniques. The bridge-shaped buckle at the top of the ribbon highlights the Jiangnan characteristics of the water town and the bridge town. The linking method adopts the raw ear structure of the spring buckle shaft(弹簧扣轴) to fix the ribbon inside the medal.

- 28. Why is the medal of the Hangzhou Asian Games named Shan Shui?
- A. It is a core element of the 19th Asian Games. B. It represents the overall aesthetic of the event.
- C. It is characterized by the ceremonial jade Cong. D. It shows the city's geographical and ecological features.
- 29. What kind of spirit does the medal of the 19th Asian Games contain?

A. Leave a beautiful impression B. Live in harmony with nature

C. Bravely challenge the new heights D. Strive hard in unity

30. What is mainly discussed about the medal in the last paragraph?

A. The processing techniques

B. The weave technology

C. The printing techniques

D. The linking method

31. Which of the following is a suitable title for the text?

A.Countdown:the19thHangzhouAsianGames

B. Shan Shui: the medal of the 19th Asian Games

C. Liangzhu Culture: the unique and recognizable culture

D. Medal: the most core element of the 19th Asian Games

Virtual reality (VR) is already widespread in various fields. But while vision and hearing interfaces(接口) are extremely advanced, and touch, or haptics, is improving, one key sense has been missing from the virtual world: smell.

That may be about to change. Engineer Xinge Yu of the City University of Hong Kong and his colleagues have developed a lightweight, flexible and wireless smell interface that can precisely deliver smells such as pineapple or green tea to VR users and more fully immerse them in scented virtual worlds.

Previous smell interfaces have typically used bottles of liquid perfume, an atomizer (a device that turns liquids into a fine mist) and some method of blowing the atomized droplets out. This works, but it is rigid and has limited operating time between refills, and it does not easily allow for controlling intensity. These drawbacks have made the devices less practical for VR systems.

The new design uses small wax pads filled with scents that are heated by an electrode(电极) to release a smell. A thermistor senses the temperature, which controls the smell's intensity. The study describes two different device formats. The first is small enough that it can be stuck to a user's top lip, but it includes only two smell generators. The second is worn like a face mask and has nine. Both are customizable with a selection of 30 smells, including ginger, clove, mojito and coconut milk. Different combinations can be blended at varying intensities to create thousands of possible fragrances.

The study includes demonstrations of possible applications beyond just enhancing VR, including communicating messages by smell and arousing emotions. The researchers suggest the devices could even be used to ease depressed mood or promote recall in people with age-related cognitive decline. "Scent is directly connected to the emotional and memory parts of the brain, so there are a lot of applications related to well-being and health," Amores says.

32. What's the function of paragraph 1?

A. To give a definition of VR

B. To introduce the change in VR.

C. To show the importance of VR

D. To emphasize the existing use of VR

- 33. Which is the advantage of the new interfaces?
  - A. They can only be worn as a face mask.
  - B. They allow people to control the smell intensity.
  - C. They have limited operating time between refills.
  - D. They have typically used bottles of liquid perfume.
- 34. What does the author mean by saving the new interfaces are "customizable"?
  - A. They are ready for sale.
  - B. They have a selection of 30 smells.
  - C. They can be blended at varying intensities.
  - D. They can be designed to meet different needs.
- 35. What can we learn from the last paragraph?

A. The design of the study.

B. The advantages of the study.

C. The applications of the study.

D. The disadvantages of the study.

### 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

#### Five Tips For A Happier Life

Here are some scientifically proven but simple ways to cultivate contentment.

Help other people. Whether lending a hand or offering a handout, giving to others has been found to make you feel better. A study from the University of British Columbia found that people who spent money on gifts for others or gave to charity reported being happier than people who spent cash on themselves. \_\_\_36\_\_\_. And there's a big

vith better health.	
	ssouri, especially if you actively
	sity of London also found that
200 T	AND THE OWN AS ASSAULT STREET
e now inden better on the	y were than the characters in the
usas an armanianaina tha b	ore and now has been shown to
eek mindruiness meditatio	on course and found changes in
	10
	A TO
ea on a warm weekend da	y came out top.
-being	
at's better still	
ss and compassion	
a number of studies	
, whether that's a nice cu	p of tea or spotting a pretty bird
D 四个选项中,选出可	「以填入空白处的最佳选项。
	ates and teachers. Among them,
	ins robotics students ream more
	47 With gazage to online
HE SCIEIO WOLKED OH THE	
	47 With access to online
	ded to look49 and work
ic hand, which was intend	ded to look49 and work
ic hand, which was intended.  50 in the science class	led to look49 and work
_50 in the science class	ded to look49 and work
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball vis53 hand!	sroom, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball vis53 hand!	ded to look49 and work as room, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball vis53 hand!	sroom, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball vis53 hand!	ded to look49 and work as room, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball vis53 hand!	ded to look49 and work as room, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.
_50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball via _53 hand! on. Jeff and his students beents stated that Jeff challe	ded to look49 and work as sroom, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.  secame an instant54 and anged them to transform abstract
ic hand, which was intended.  50 in the science class and caught hold of a ball was53 hand!  on. Jeff and his students be tents stated that Jeff challes.  C. instead	sroom, watching breathlessly as with his arm52 slightly.  secame an instant54 and enged them to transform abstract  D. therefore
	rom the University of Misfrom Goldsmiths, University to look brighter than it a sic to improve your frame hio State University. Wat the how much better off the cases on experiencing the hears from Massachusetts Goldsteek mindfulness meditation at side is an effective picker visit to the coast. Research sea on a warm weekend day and the being state of studies and compassion of a number of studies of studies of the coast. Whether that is a nice cut of the coast in the c

45. A. failed	B. worked	C. continued	D. appeared	
46. A. decades	B. hours	C. weeks	D. years	
47. A. test	B. exam	C. project	D. course	
48. A. previously	B. slowly	C. immediately	D. eventually	
49. A. different	B. alike	C. plain	D. good	
50. A. negotiated	B. gathered	C. studied	D. discussed	
51. A. wore	B. controlled	C. touched	D. connected	
52. A. moving	B. waving	C. holding	D. trembling	
53. A. left	B. right	C. only	D. single	
54. A. story	B. joke	C. hit	D. spot	
55. A. cover	B. send	C. fight	D. interview	
阅读下面短文,在 Pan Yuzhen,a 77- hand-made Miao costum 57 the ope April 6,a fashion show images of the delicate Miao autonomous prefecture. S But it was beyond her en as it does nowadays and of families across China Pan has been to for "Foreigners love our en	eyear-old embroiderer( places last week in Guiyang, ching ceremony of the 1758 (feature) local et iao embroidery on theethnic group,61 She learned the embroider expectation that the folk composed is a household products, where foreign countries, in abroideries. They are even	单词或括号内单词的正确形式	b) to do the catwalk show in her buizhou province.  Development Conference held on round) of camera flashes capturing by, Qiandongnan Miao and Dong age of 5 as an ethnic tradition. The set of the capture of the captu	
第一节 (满分15分) 假定你是李华,你 的展览请你为你校英文 1. 展览概况; 2. 观展感受; 3. 提出建议。 注意: 1. 词数80左右;	株 <b>两节,满分 40 分)</b> 在暑期里参观了市博物 报写一则评论,内容包 田节,以使行文连贯。	馆举办的一次"遇见中国戏曲括:	(Meet the Chinese Opera)"	
*				

#### 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料、根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段、使之构成一篇完整的短文。

In high school, I was a straight-A student, a member of many school clubs, and a receiver of many rewards. However, I had been subjected to(受到......折磨) peer pressure. Wanting to be "cool!", I started going to parties and drinking, drunk beyond recognition. My life took a turn for the worse. However, the experience in one summer program taught me a lesson: never do something you believe is wrong just to gain the approval of others.

In June, I worked part-time at a restaurant. The day before I left for the program, one co-worker offered me his driver's license, telling me to have fun in Quebec since we two almost looked the same. I'd seen friends walk into liquor(酒) stores with fake licenses and come out carrying a twelve-pack of beer, smiling proudly. So I took the license, but I promised myself that I wouldn't use it. However, I easily got carried away.

On the first night of the program, while walking around, my new friends and I came across a liquor store. Kai asked if anyone had a fake license. After everyone shook his head, I cleared my throat and declared, "I do." With everyone's admiration and Kai's twenty dollars and instruction, I boldly agreed to take on the task without thinking. I managed to buy a case of beer. The boys cheered and gave me pats on the back. "You're the man," someone said to me. The praise boosted my self-confidence.

The last night there was a party. A few of my friends insisted that we drink before the dance. They asked me, the 'ID man,' to buy alcohol. To earn their admiration, I took the cash and bought what they wanted. Later that night, I was enjoying myself when Kai said nervously, 'Cristian isn't okay.' Worried for my friend, I went to assess the situation. Clearly, Cristian was overly drunk and almost unconscious.

注意:

1. 绉	1 1 1	1 70K	7-1-1	50	1 1	-
651		LEV IN		201	TA	1:

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
Paragraph 1: Suddenly, something went wrong: Cristian fell to the ground.
<del>2</del>
Paragraph 2: The next day, I was called to the program director's office.